Williams Road PO Box 107

Narrogin WA 6312 Phone: (08) 9881 1200 Fax: (08) 9881 3482 Mobile: 0476 815 005

Principal: Mr David Harrison
Deputy Principals: Mrs Leah Kellow
Mr Johan van Wyk

Email:

Narrogin.ps@education.wa.edu.au

Website:

narroginprimaryschool.wa.edu.au

**Dates to Remember** 

30 October

Kindy Enrolment Day 2016

9 November

Kindy - P/P P&C Meeting

10 November

**P&C Meeting** 

11 November

Remembrance Day Service

11 November

T20 Cricket Carnival

13 November

2S Assembly

18 November

**School Board Meeting** 

23 Nov - 4 December

Pre-Primary - Year 2 Swimming Lessons







# **Independent Public School**

Term 4, Issue 31

Wednesday 21 October 2015

# In the Pursuit of Excellence

# SCHOOL NEWS

**STARR STUDENTS WEEK 2** - Ayden Draper PPA, Edward Wharepapa PPB, Corey Richards 1A, Logan Rowe 1B, Abigail Oldfield 2Mc, Sophie Leonard 2S, Nicola Kickett 3C, Stephanie Watson 3S, Jodie Wallam 4H, Kalam Macek 4/5B, William Purdie 5 TT, Blake Sargeant 6C

# **SUPERSTARTERS**

Superstarters began today in the Library with an enthusiastic and excited group of children who will start Kindy next year. The children participated in several activities and finished with a morning tea of fruit. The group will run in Narrogin at the Narrogin Primary School library every Wednesday for 4 ses-



sions, commencing on Wednesday 21 October 2015. All children attending Kindy in 2016 are welcome to attend with their parents. The sessions are be facilitated by a Speech Pathologist, Physiotherapist and Occupational Therapist. Bookings are essential so please contact Primary Health Reception on 98810385 to register your child. The group will run between 9.15am and 10.45am.

## **ART & CRAFT SALE**

WOW! What a wonderful Art / Craft sale we had for the Learning Journey night. Well done to all our talented students who produced some amazing pieces which lots of people bought! We raised \$370, a terrific effort, well done.! We are planning to have a pre-Xmas sale of more lovely things at some bargain prices. *Christine Davis* 

#### **WALK TO SCHOOL DAY**

N.P.S will be having another Walk to School Safely Day on Friday, 30 October which is next Friday! The same Walking Buses will be operating to assist families to walk to school safely and these will again be led by staff members. All students, families and community members are welcome to join in on the activity to promote having a healthy and safe lifestyle. As children join one of the buses, they will also receive a sticker which will entitle them to a breakfast snack at the canteen once at school. We hope to see as many people join in as possible. Hopefully we can beat our amazing record from May! Maps and futher information will come home next week.

#### NARROGIN SPRING FESTIVAL PARADE

A big thank you to those students who dressed up and joined in with our parade float.



Our theme was the Wizard of Oz and we had some really cute scarecrows join us for the parade. Jay Hayes made a fantastic cowardly lion. Thanks also to Sarah Wiese and Sasha Young who stayed and helped get our students ready for the parade.

# P&C NEWS

# **Uniform Shop**

The Uniform Shop will be open on Friday 23 October 8.30am-10.00am

EFTPOS available at shop, or order forms can be left at the front office with full payment, for those who cannot make uniform days.

#### CHAPLAINS CHAT

We had a good start to Term 4. A reminder that breakfast club is held every day 7.50am - 8.30am, all welcome. We are also wanting any secondhand uniforms, especially small size shirts and shorts. Please feel free to contact me through the school office 98811 200 or at Kindy on Wednesdays 2.30pm-3.20pm *Mrs Desi Wilkie* 

#### **PRE PRIMARY**

The floor is now being replaced in the PPB building, we appreciate your patience. The staff car park is inaccessible this week, whilst the works are underway.

#### **COMMUNITY NEWS**



BLAST is a youth group for children in Years 4 to 7, any one who would like to come and join us is welcome.

BLAST will not be on this Friday week 2 due to the Year 12 Graduation, but it will run next week being week 3 and will run on the odd weeks of term for the rest of this year so weeks 3,5,7,9. Baptist Church Hall 5.30pm - 7pm every second Friday.

## AUSTSWIM COURSE

### **Teacher of Swimming and Water Safety**

ARE YOU SIXTEEN YEARS OF AGE OR OVER, ENTHUSIASTIC, ENJOY WORKING WITH CHILDREN AND CAN SWIM THEN ENROL NOW IN THE AUSTSWIM "Teacher of Swimming and Water Safety Course"

SATURDAY 14<sup>TH</sup> & SUNDAY 15<sup>TH</sup> NOVEMBER

AT NARROGIN LEISURE CENTRE from 8.30AM 5.30PM
TO ENROL CALL AUSTSWIM ON 1300 885 666
SWIMMING TEACHERS ARE DESPERATELY NEEDED
IN NARROGIN AND MANY OTHER COUNTRY TOWNS
CALL 1300 885 666
OR ENROL ON THE WEBSITE



# Narrogin & Districts Netball Association 2016 Academy Trials

N&DNA will be holding Phase 1 of their Academy Trials at the Narrogin Primary School courts on the following dates;

Ages 11,12,13's Saturday 31 October 1pm

Ages 14,15,17's Saturday 7 November 10am (16's will trial as 17's)

Please come down and register on the day and make sure you bring a water bottle and wear suitable attire.

For any queries please contact Sandii Stankovic 0477 734 834

#### Disclaimer

This section is provided for general information only, and on the understanding that the Department of Education is not providing advice or a recommendation about any of the services referred to in this newsletter.